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   Volume VII Issue 3 

Jaccos Towne Lodge, Crossroads of America Council 160 
 Upcoming Events 

 

 
Sept. 17-19, 2010 
Lodge Ordeal/LEC 
Camp Kikthawenund 
 

Oct. 15-17, 2010 
Fall Fellowship 
Camp Kikthawenund 
 

Nov. 21, 2010 
LEC 
New Scout Office 
 

Dec. 3-5, 2010 
Lodge Leadership 
Development 
Camp Belzer 
 

Dec. 5, 2010* 
Winter Banquet 
Camp Belzer 
 
 

 
 
*-Winter Banquest may be 
moved to Saturday, Dec. 4th – 
watch the website & check 
with your Chapter Chief for 
up to date news! 
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Lodge Ordeal 
 

 

 
 
Lodge Ordeal is just around the corner. 
The 2010 Jaccos Towne Lodge Ordeal will 
be held at Camp Kikthawenund from 
September 17-19th. This is the last chance 
of the year for new Arrowman to join the 
Order. Arrowmen can help the Lodge by 
encouraging those in their home troops 
and districts who have been elected but 
have not gone through the ordeal to do so 
at this time. The Ordeal will offer a 
chance for eligible members to seal their 
membership by obtaining Brotherhood. 
There will also be Vigil Honor ceremonies. 
Finally, at the close of the Ordeal will be 
new lodge officer elections for next year 
(see next column) and a Lodge Executive 
Committee Meeting. Come out and join 
your brothers in a weekend of fun, 
fellowship, and service! 
 
 

 

2011 Officer Elections 

 
All Arrowman running for a lodge office 
need to fill out a lodge intent to run form. 
These forms can be found under the 
forms section of the lodge website 
(crossroadsbsa.org/oa). The form is called 
“Lodge Officer Petition.”  It is important 
that any interested Arrowman fill the 
form out prior to their arrival as it 
requires signatures from your chapter 
chief, advisor, and scoutmaster and all of 
these people may not be at Ordeal. 
Elections for the offices of Lodge Chief, 
Lodge Vice Chief of Administration, Lodge 
Vice Chief of Chapters, Lodge Vice Chief 
of Communications, Lodge Secretary, and 
Lodge Treasurer will take place on Sunday 
morning of Ordeal. Elections for chapter 
positions will take place in a chapter 
meeting prior to November 19th. All new 
officers are required to attend Lodge 
Leadership Development which will be held 
December 3-5 at Camp Belzer. Finally, new 
lodge officers are required to attend (or 
have already attended) a session of 
National Leadership Seminar (NLS). The 
lodge usually sends a contingent to NLS. 
Any Arrowman interested in attending 
should speak with the Lodge Chief. If you 
have any questions about the 
responsibilities of any office please 
consult the Lodge Plan Book or talk to the 
current officer! 
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Brother Arrowmen, 
 It is a pleasure to write to all of you as your 
Lodge Chief. I hope that everyone has had as much 
of a fun and exciting summer as I have! 
 I would like to thank any Arrowmen who have 
helped out with any kind of service at summer camp 
this year.  

I’m sure you all know that the 2010 National 
Jamboree has just wrapped up. I hope many of you 
got to experience the Jamboree. I had the great 
chance to serve on the OA Service Corps which 
provided 12,000 man hours of service to the 
Jamboree. It was one of the best experiences of my 
life and I encourage all of you to apply for it at the 
next Jamboree.  

Speaking of Service Corps, next summer will be a 
new event put on by the Order of the Arrow called 
Summit Corps held in West Virginia at the Bechtel 
Summit. There will be 4 different sessions 
throughout July and if you would like more 
information feel free to contact me anytime. Being a 
part of the Summit Corps you will be one of the first 
scouts to see the new Jamboree site as it is being 
prepared! 
 As a reminder, our Fall Lodge Ordeal will be held 
September 17-19 at Camp Kikthawenund with Lodge 
officer elections being held that weekend. You can 
download a lodge officer petition from our lodge 
website and must have a scoutmaster signature to 
turn in the form. I hope to see everyone at the 
Ordeal! 
 
Yours in the Brotherhood, 
Jordan Sandoe 
Lodge Chief 

 

 

 

Lodge Chief’s 
Talking Feather 

 

 

 

 
 

Lodge Fall Events 
 
This fall the Lodge has many exciting events planned. 
The first event is Ordeal. All Arrowman are 
encouraged to attend the Lodge Ordeal at Camp 
Kikthawenund.  
 

 
 

Also at Camp Kikthawenund from October 15-17 is 
the Lodge Fall Fellowship. This pirate-themed event 
is open to all registered Arrowman and Scoutreach 
units within our council. Come out and compete in the 
Chapter Challenge, search for the buried treasure, 
and join in fellowship with your brothers! 
 

 
 

The final fall events are the Lodge Leadership 
Development and Winter Banquet. This annual 
leadership training course and the Banquet will be 
held the weekend of December 3-5 at Camp Belzer. 
The course is open to all Arrowman but is required 
for all new officers.  Come out to Belzer for some 
great leadership training and fellowship. 
 
Any question regarding any of the fall events should 
be directed to your chapter chief or the lodge chief.  
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 Scout Day at the Fair  

August 15th was Scout Day at the Indiana State Fair. 
The Order of the Arrow helped run the event. There 
were booths from the different camps, different 
Scouting programs, Firecrafter, OA, and many other 
aspects of scouting.  The weekend also featured the 
national traveling scouting exhibit, Adventure Base 
100, the BSA Indy League Race Car, and appearances 
by Sen. Richard Lugar and Bob Mazucca, the Chief 
Scout Executive.   Scout Day turned out to be a lot 
of fun for scouts, scouters, and scouting alumni. In 
addition it was also a great promotional opportunity 
for the Boy Scouts of America, Crossroads of 
America Council, and the Order of the Arrow. Thanks 
to all who gave of their time to help the council run 
this spectacular event!  

 
 

Mark Your Calendar for Section Conclave   
Section Conclave 2011 will be held April 15-17 at the 
Rhodes France Scout Reservation in Pana, Illinios.  
The theme is “Seek the Inner Fire.” 
 

Any Arrowmen interested in being a part of staff 
should contact the Lodge Chief so planning can begin!  
Section is also looking for a patch design for 
Conclave.  The following are what they would like to 
see on the patch but the rest is up to the designer! 

Section Conclave 
C-6A 

"Seek the Inner Fire" 
Rhodes France Scout Reservation 

April 15-17 (optional) 

OA High Adventure 
 
OA High Adventure will be back next year and better 
than ever. In addition to the normal programs of 
Philmont Trail Crew, OA Canadian Odyssey, and 
Wilderness Voyage, national is introducing two new 
programs for the summer of 2011. These new 
programs are Summit Corps 2011 “The New River 
Experience” and Indian Summer 2011. In addition, 
OA Ocean Adventure will be returning in 2011 after 
its one year hiatus.  
 

 
 
OA Summit Corps will be a blend of Arrow Corps5 and 
the OA’s national High Adventure programs. At this 
event Arrowman will join in service for a week of trail 
repair, invasive species removal, and conservation 
projects in the area of the Bechtel Summit and the 
New River.  

 
Indian Summer is an event dedicated to 
ceremonialist training and Native American culture. 
This event will take place in North Carolina for one 
week during the summer. Arrowman will get to join 
with brothers from all over to embrace the native 
cultures of America. 
 

 
 
For more information about either of these great 
programs, check out the Order of the Arrow High 
Adventure website at www.adventure.oa-bsa.org. 
 
If you are interested in participating in any OA high 
adventure speak with the Lodge Chief. However, you 
should do so quickly as there are limited spots for 
these events, and they all fill very fast.  
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 Order of the Arrow at Jamboree 

 
For those scouts and scouters who went. The 
National Jamboree was a great and memorable 
experience. Amid all the great programs of the 
Jamboree, the Order of the Arrow ran 3 programs 
that were important to the general operations of the 
Jamboree.  
 

The first program (and by far the most crucial to the 
day to day operations of the Jamboree) was the OA 
Service Corps. These groups of Arrowman spent 
their time performing service around the Jamboree. 
Specifically the Corps helped with set-up, tear down, 
and ushering at arena shows, performed conservation 
projects, helped fill holes in the Jamboree staff 
(they staffed in every area at some point during the 
Jamboree), and performed any other tasks that were 
needed. This dedicated group of Arrowman 
performed over 10,000 hours of service during the 
Jamboree alone.  
 

At every Jamboree the OA puts on a special show. 
This year’s show was entitled The Mysterium 
Compass. The show showed scouts how the Scout 
Oath and Law were crucial to their success in life (as 
these principles would function as their moral 
compass). The show was enjoyed by the scouts that 
participated and also included a museum of Scouting’s 
history, and a 2-story waterslide. 
 

The final OA Program was the Indian Village. This 
village was located near the Merit Badge Midway and 
had displays on Lewis and Clark and all the different 
Native American cultural groups. The area featured 
Native American dancers, and they had pow wows at 
numerous times through the week where these 
dancers performed. Finally, this area also served as a 
location where scouts could earn their Indian Lore 
merit badge. 
 

If attending the Jamboree in the future is 
something you want to do, then staffing with the OA 
is a great way to go!  
 

 

 
 
 
 
Dear Fellow Arrowmen, 
 
I have had the pleasure of attending two 
 recent scouting events. The first was our 
 National Scout Jamboree at Fort A.P. Hill, Virginia. 
It was my first jamboree. I was very impressed 
with the Order of the Arrow’s presence at the 
Jamboree. The OA Service Corp was a huge 
resource and did a great job! OA’s Mysterium 
Compass was well received by the scouts. The pow 
wows were fantastic and the regalia and dancing 
were spectacular! 
 
The message to all scouts and to the general public 
was “Thanks for being a part of the first 100 
years and get ready...we are starting the next 100!” 
I think sometimes we lose sight of being a part 
of the bigger picture. We are not a small isolated 
organization in Indiana. We are members of 
great Order. 
 
Closer to home, we just hosted Adventure Base 100, 
a national interactive exhibit. AB100 consists of a 
museum, a domed theater, a green wall photo stand, 
a scout shop, a climbing experience and a stage for 
presentations and entertainment. Many of our 
Arrowmen were honored as Centennial Scouters. 
6500 scouts and scouters visited the exhibit at the 
State Fair. Thanks to all Arrowmen who volunteered 
their time and talents. A special thanks to Brother 
Will Atkins who performed grass dancing 
throughout the weekend. 
 
My first six months as lodge adviser have been 
good. It has been a learning opportunity. I am 
proud to serve Jaccos Towne. We are a great lodge. 
I look forward to our fall events and hope to 
see you in attendance. 
 
Yours in the Wimachtendienk, 
 
Steve 



Page 5 

2010 JACCOS TOWNE LODGE  
ORDEAL & FALL FELLOWSHIP 

REGISTER EARLY AND SAVE! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2010 Lodge Ordeal & Fall Fellowship 

Youth/Adult (circle one) 

Send to:  Crossroads of America Council 
               c/o OA Staff Advisor 
               7125 Fall Creek Road North  
               Indianapolis, IN  46256 

Make checks payable to 
OA-BSA and put Cam 
code 6OADP on check 
 

Name   Ordeal 
Membership #   Candidate - $40 

  Brotherhood - $35 Address 
  Arrowmen/Staff - $20 ($25 after Sept 10th) 

Email   Vigil Only – no cost unless staying weekend then fee applies 
Phone   Vigil Breakfast – $5 (Vigil members only) 
Chapter  Fall Fellowship 
District   New 2010 Arrowmen - $15 (Cost after Oct 1st - $20) 
   Arrowmen - $18 (Cost after Oct 1st - $25) 
   2010 Dues - $10 
   Total 

 
 
 

2010 Fall Lodge Ordeal 
September 17-19, 2010 - Camp Kikthawenund 

 

 All Arrowmen are encouraged to attend    Cost:   Ordeal Candidates - $40 
 Service                Brotherhood - $35 
 Lodge Officer Elections            Arrowmen/Staff - $20 by Sept 10th 
 Vigil Honor                      - $25 after Sept 10th 

  Vigil candidate – no cost (unless staying 
for weekend then Arrowmen cost applies) 

  Vigil breakfast only - $5 
 
 

Registration begins at 6:30 p.m. 
Friday evening. 

Health Forms are required! 

2010 Fall Fellowship 
October 15-17, 2010 at Camp Kikthawenund 

 
 

Ahoy, me hearties!  
Chart your course for Camp Kikthawenund for good times, fellowship, and pirate treasure! 

The Chapter Challenge Award will be given.   
Get your crew together and come see if your Chapter can take the trophy shield this year! 

 

All Arrowmen are encouraged to attend. 
 

Cost:   New 2010 Arrowmen - $15 by Oct. 1st $20 thereafter 
    Arrowmen - $18 by Oct. 1st $25 thereafter 

Registration begins at 6:30 p.m. Friday evening.  Health Forms are required!
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From dancing, to singing, to ceremonies and 
inductions, join your fellow Arrowmen in a week of 
American Indian activities and recreation. From 
August 1-6, 2011, over 1,000 Arrowmen will gather 
at the beautiful Ridgecrest Conference Center in 
Ridgecrest, North Carolina. Arrowmen from all 
parts of the country and abroad will be 
represented.  
 
 

 

 

 
 
The New River Experience will provide Arrowmen 
an opportunity of service at the New River Gorge 
National River in West Virginia. Cheerful service 
projects will include upgrading the trail bed of the 
Garden Grand Hike and Bike Trail to invasive 
species removal. The Garden Grand Hike and 
Bike Trail connects the New River Gorge National 
River and will run adjacent to the Boy Scout's 
new high adventure base and home of the 
Jamboree - The Summit: The Bechtel Family 
National Reserve. Lodge contingents have a 
choice of four sessions to attend - 1) July 3-9, 2) 
July 10-16, 3) July 17-23, and 4) July 24-30. 
Similar to ArrowCorps5 and our High Adventure 
programs, the week will consist of service and 
recreation opportunities. 
 

 
WATCH FOR MORE INFORMATION COMING SOON! 
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JACCOS TOWNE LODGE DUES FORM 
Please turn in Dues Form with payment at a Lodge or Chapter meeting, event, or  

by mail to: OA Staff Advisor, 7125 Fall Creek Road North, Indianapolis, IN 46256 
 
Last Name:___________________________________ First Name:________________________ MI: _____  
 
Birth Date:____________________________  Unit Type & No. ______________________ 
 
Address:______________________________ City:_______________________   State:_____   Zip:________   
 
Home Phone: (______) __________________  Work Phone: (______) __________________   
 
Induction dates: Ordeal: ______________      Brotherhood: ______________ Vigil Honor: _____________  
 
E-Mail: ___________________________________  
 
I would like to receive the Lodge newsletter (check one):  

 Electronically (please fill in email address) 
 By mail 

 

Membership #: _______________ (on BSA membership card) 
 

____ $10.00 Dues for year ________  (6OAD) 
 
Cash___________   Check #__________________    
 
Date________    Receipt No._________________ 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

 

Section District Chapter Check appropriate line 
Golden Eagle Wahpekahmekunk  
Iron Horse Seke Macque  
Old Trail Macquissin  
Pioneer Wapsuchuppecatt  

East 

Sakima Kikthawenund  
Del-Mi Quanasita  
Northeast    Wapsuchuppecatt  
Pathfinder Lobarlehense  

Central 

T-Sun-Ga-Ni Lowaneu Allanque  
Hou Koda Wundchenneu  
North Star Lowaneu Allanque  
Sugar Creek Tatankaskah  

West 

Wabash Valley Kickapoo  

Kinohsamia Mailing Request 

 
The Lodge Executive Committee voted to stop mailing the Lodge newsletter to members* unless specifically 
requested beginning with the second issue in 2009.  Below is a form that must be mailed to the Lodge in 
order for a hardcopy of the newsletter to be mailed or you may use the dues form above. The newsletter will 
be available online at the Lodge website:  www.crossroadsbsa.org/oa. 
 

REQUEST THAT LODGE NEWSLETTER BE MAILED 
Name:  
Address:  
City:  Zip:  
Chapter:  

 

Mail to:  OA Staff Advisor          *-only current dues paid members  
Crossroads of America Council, BSA        may receive mailed copies. 

     7125 Fall Creek Road North 
     Indianapolis, IN  46256 
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Jaccos Towne Lodge 2010 Calendar 
 

 

January 15-17, 2010 Winter Gathering   Camp Kikthawenund 
January 17, 2010 LEC 11:00 AM Camp Kikthawenund  
 

March 21, 2010 LEC 2:30 PM Camp Belzer 
 

April 16-18, 2010 Section Conclave  Cary Camp, Lafayette 
 

September 17-19, 2010 Ordeal/Elections/Vigil  Camp Kikthawenund 
September 19, 2010 LEC 11:00 AM Camp Kikthawenund 
 

October 15-17, 2010 Fellowship/Scoutreach/Vigil Camp Kikthawenund 
 

November 21, 2010 LEC 11:00 AM Camp Belzer 
 

December 3-5 Lodge Leadership Development Camp Belzer 
December 5, 2010 Winter Banquet*   Camp Belzer 
 
*-Winter Banquest may be moved to Saturday, Dec. 4th – watch the website & check with your Chapter Chief for up to date news! 

 


